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Minutes of the Annual General Meeting (AGM) of the Sole Trustee (Corfe Mullen Town Council) 

of Corfe Mullen Youth Trust held on Thursday 3 October 2024 at 18:00 online via MS Teams  
 

Present: Councillors 
 D Sowry-House (Chair) 
 J Bonham 
 A Craven 
 S Florek 
 L Hardy 
 A Holland 
 P Holland 
 A Joyce 
 J Lortie 
 P Purvis  

    
In Attendance: Rachel Virrill (Deputy Town Clerk/Minute Taker) 
 
Public Participation 
 
There were no members of the public present. 
 

1. Apologies for absence 
 

Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Cllrs Papilio, Neil, Jefferies and 
Cuckston. 

 
2. Minutes of last Annual General Meeting held on 15 November 2023 
 

The minutes of the meeting held on 15 November 2023 were APPROVED. 
 
3. To Approve the Annual Report & Accounts for the year ended 31 March 2024 
 

The Deputy Clerk presented the report, noting the positive cash funds of the Charity. 
 

The Annual Report & Accounts for the year ended 31 March 2024 was RECEIVED and NOTED 
by the Trustee. 

 
4. Report on the 2023/24 year’s activities and progress  
 
 The Deputy Clerk presented the report, noting that although the Duke of Edinburgh scheme was 

no longer offered by the Youth Trust, there were volunteering opportunities available for young 
people completing the Duke of Edinburgh award. 

 
 Youth Club nights had been well attended during 2023-24, however, staff shortages had resulted 

in the club having to close on more than one occasion due to the staff/young people ratio not 
being sufficient.  Efforts to recruit to the role had been unsuccessful but it was hoped a new 
Assistant Youth Support Worker would be recruited soon. 
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 A grant received from Dorset Council and Corfe Mullen Town Council had enabled the Village 
Hall after school club to continue to run and was a valued resource engaging some of the harder 
to reach young people. 

 
5. Any questions from members of the public 
 

The Deputy Clerk confirmed there had been no questions submitted by members of the public 
ahead of the meeting. 

 
6. To Agree the next meeting date of the sole Trustee 
 

The Chair noted that meetings will be scheduled as and when required, however, suggested 
February 2025 as a potential date for the next meeting.  
 

7. Closure of meeting at 18:15  
 
 
 
 
Signed …………………………………………  Date ………………………………………… 
 


